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Greetings State Legislators,

I am writing to Urgently Request that you Not pass bill 3063, which would strip the right to
public education from children. Vaccines are Not a one size fits all product. I have personally
experienced severe, debilitating reactions to vaccines. AutoImmune disorders, which are much
more prevalent than ever before, even in children, cause people to be highly susceptible to
damage from vaccines. Yet most medical professionals do not take this into consideration. Do
not allow the State of Oregon to become a medical police state. Humans have the right to
make their own medical decisions, not have them dictated by the State. The recent cases of
Measles in Oregon do not constitute an emergency. Oregon does not have a low vaccination
rate. Many cases of the Measles are actually vaccine induced rash, not wild measles.
Removing the right to freedom of choice in medicine has nothing to do with public safety. It
has everything to do with the Pharmaceutical Companies strangle hold on government policy.
We must be able to decide if and when their products are appropriate for us. Because they are
Not safe for
everyone. Vaccines are legally defined as Unavoidable Unsafe! That is why the federal
government removed liability from vaccine manufacturers in 1986. How dare any government
force such a product on its people?! And children who don't have a particular vaccine have
every right to be in public spaces. They do not pose a risk. Not having a vaccine doesn't
magically make someone a deadly vector. That is a huge fallacy promoted by the
Pharmaceutical led medical establishment. Please listen to the thousands of vaccine injured
people out there and Drop bill 3063.. Only 2.7% of Oregon schoolchildren currently hold a
philosophical or religious exemption, meaning that scientifically we already have high
community immunity to disease. Therefore, there’s no reason to take away parental rights to
those using non-medical exemptions.There are many reasons parents use those exemptions.
Perhaps their child has had a reaction to a vaccination that doesn’t qualify for a medical
exemption, and so they choose to not longer use that vaccine, even if they use others. Perhaps
they are using a spaced out or reduced schedule. They may be a member of a religion (such a
Jehovah’s Witness), which is morally opposed to the use of vaccination.There is a lot of gray
area that the exemptions allow while still keeping every child healthy and vaccination rates
high.

 
I hope you will not support this bill along with me.
 
Thank you for reading. Savannah Stevens (541)639-7818
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